
400 Neyland Drive
Knoxville, TN 37902

(865) 673-3355

Social  5:30 pm
Dinner 6:00 pm
Seminar 7:00 pm

$0    CSI Members
$0    First-Time Guest
$20  Returning Guest/
        Non-Members

O R G A N I Z E D  S E P T E M B E R  1 9 5 8   -   C H A R T E R E D  M A Y  1 9 5 9

THE KNOXVILLE CHAPTER MEETS ON THE SECOND TUESDAY OF EVERY MONTH. GUESTS ARE WELCOME!

Please RSVP to csiknox@gmail.com 

CALHOUN’S ON THE TENNESSEE RIVERCALHOUN’S ON THE TENNESSEE RIVER

KNOXVILLE CHAPTER MEETING

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 10TH, 2015

FLUID APPLIED AIRFLUID APPLIED AIR
BARRIERS FOR COMMERCIALBARRIERS FOR COMMERCIAL

BUILDING ENCLOSURESBUILDING ENCLOSURES

Presented By:  Casey Robb
FCSI, CCPR, LEED® AP - DuPont Building Innovations

Our evening meetings are generally 
on the 2nd Tuesday of each month 
and are at Calhoun’s on the River in 
one of the upstairs meeting rooms.

SPECKTHE
T h e  C o n s t r u c t i o n  S p e c i f i c a t i o n s  I n s t i t u t e
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
FEBRUARY 2015

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, February 3rd, 2015 
at 5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Offi ce

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, February 10th, 
2015 at 5:30 pm at Calhoun's on the River.
Presentation: Fluid Applied Air Barriers for 
Commercial Building Enclosures, Presented by 
Casey Robb, FCSI, CCPR, LEED® AP - DuPont 
Building Innovations. 
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MARCH 2015

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, March 3rd, 2015 at 
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Offi ce

CSI Product Show - Tuesday, March 10th, 2015 at 
Crowne Plaza Downtown Knoxville, TN

03

10

APRIL 2015

CSI Board Meeting - Tuesday, April 7th, 2015 at 
5:30 pm at Odle & Young’s Offi ce

CSI Chapter Meeting - Tuesday, April 14th, 2015 
at 5:30 pm at Calhoun's on the River. CSI/ACW 
Joint Meeting. Guest Speaker: Pat Ezzell, TVA 
Historian. Please RSVP by Friday, April 10th.
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KNOXVILLE CHAPTER: FEBRUARY 2015

 1  PROSPECT

 2  PROFESSIONAL RETIRED

 2  PROFESSIONAL EMERITUS

21 STUDENT

53 PROFESSIONAL

79 TOTAL

Don't forget! You 
can now access The 
Construction Specifi er 
for free online at 
www.constructionspecifier.com.

THESPECKEditor
Stacy Flick Colbaugh - Editor
scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net

THESPECK is published monthly by the 
Knoxville Chapter of the Construction 
Specifi cations Institute. Readers are 
encouraged to submit articles and 
images of the construction industry 
interest for our membership. All 
submittals should be sent via e-mail, 
in the following formats: PDF, RTF, 
TIFF, JPEG, DWG, BMP, EPS, & DOC. 
Deadlines are the 25th of each month.

CSI KNOXVILLE IS A 
MEMBER OF THE CSI 
GULF STATES REGION



P
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Tack throwing & rice krispy treats at CSI Student 
chapter meeting

Perimeter fencing CSI lunch & learn photos: 

We had 15 people in attendance if I counted 
correctly….  

Th anks to Leslie Fawaz & the East Tennessee  Design 
Center for providing the conference room for the 
event, Wayne Norman of Ameristar for presenting 
the program and providing the food and Jeremy 
Shipp with Johnson & Galyon whose extensive work 
organizing this and other lunch & learns made it all 
possible.

MR GARY T. BERGERON, CSI
Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc.

CSI Knoxville Chapter President

gary@kelso-regen.com

THE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

W H A T  I  L E A R N E D  F R O M  CSI

MR GARY T. BERGERON, CSI
Kelso-Regen Associates, Inc.
CSI Knoxville Chapter President
gary@kelso-regen.com

P A R T I C I P A T I O N . . .
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Fluid Applied Air 
Barriers for Commercial 

Building Enclosures  
 
 
Presented by Casey Robb, FCSI, CCPR, LEED® AP - DuPont Building Innovations 
 

  
  
Casey Robb is a Commercial Business Development Manager with DuPont Building 
Innovations. He is based in Atlanta, GA and responsible for commercial business 
development throughout south central US representing DuPont Weatherization Systems. 
He is a graduate of Murray State University in Western KY with a B.S. in Construction 
Technology, and has over 25 years sales and business development experience in the 
commercial construction market. He is also active with CSI, (Construction Specifications 
Institute) as former Atlanta Chapter president, SE Region Director and currently serving 
on their national board as immediate past president of CSI. He is a Fellow in CSI, a 
Certified Construction Product Representative, (CCPR) and LEED® Accredited 
Professional. He also speaks at many AIA-BEC Chapter meetings and represents DuPont 
as a research partner and member of the Design Futures Council national advisory board.   
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DuPont™ Tyvek® HomeWrap,® CommercialWrap® StuccoWrap,®
Tape, Wrap Caps, and DuPont™ Flashing Systems, create a virtu-
ally seamless protective envelope against the elements. Together,
they offer your homebuyers superior protection whenever the
weather turns threatening. Tyvek® helps seal in comfort while
helping keep water and wind where they belong—safely outside.
Be sure to specify Tyvek.® It’s the comfortable choice for weather pro-
tection. Find out more at 1-800-44-TYVEK or www.TYVEK.com.

The forecast calls for Tyvek.®

Copyright© 1995-2004 DuPont or its affiliates. All rights reserved. The DuPont Oval logo, DuPont™, The miracles of science™,
and all products denoted with ™ and ® are trademarks or registered trademarks of DuPont or its affiliates.

What’s outside stays outside. 

That’s the comfort of choosing Tyvek.®

Darson Buckner, CSI, CDT
LEED Green Associate
Dealers Warehouse Corporation
DuPont Tyvek Senior Certifi ed 
Weatherization Specialist
865-556-3140
darsonbuckner@hotmail.com
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(Minutes... CONTINUED ON PAGE 8)

In Attendance:
Gary Bergeron, President
Lukas Salyer, President-Elect
Leslie Fawaz, Treasurer
Nancy Roberts, Secretary
Samer Shatara, Past President
Jim Odle, Director (2014-2015)
Donna Covert, Director (2014-2015)
Will Dunklin, Director (2014-2016)
Kathy Proctor, Director (2014-2016)
Jeremy Shipp, Chapter Education Chair
These meeting minutes were recorded and are presented 
as understood by the Secretary, Nancy Roberts, and are 
outlined as
follows:

The meeting was held at Odle & Young’s Offi ce and was 
called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Gary Bergeron. Meeting 
generally followed a meeting agenda provided by Gary in 
advance of the meeting.

1. Previous meeting minutes (attached)
The December 2, 2014 meeting minutes had been 
emailed to board members by Nancy Roberts; revisions 
are noted in bold italics.

2. Treasurer’s report (attached)
The treasurer’s report had been emailed to board 
members by Leslie Fawaz.

3. President report
Gary thanked Samer and Lina Shatara for hosting the 
Christmas party at their home. He also thanked the 
planning committee including Suzan Jordan, Donna 
Covert, and Kathy Proctor for arranging great party 
activities.

There was discussion about the joint meeting with ACW 
which will be held on April 14th. ACW will be asked to 
RSVP for their members by Friday, April 10th.
The education committee should strive to have AIA/CES 
certifi cates for each meeting. In order to complete the
certifi cation process, the committee will need a 
biographical sketch of the speaker, information about the 
speaker’s experience, and the learning objectives for the 
speaker topic.

Gulf States Region (GSR) Spec competition was 
discussed. Stacy Colbaugh should be contacted to 
include information for the newsletter.

Gary reminded the Board about Acadiana GSR 
Conference to be held in Lafayette, LA on April 17th and 

18th.Gary also mentioned that the UTK student chapter 
January meeting will be determined and will be held in 
Room 325 of the Art & Architecture Building.

4. President Elect Report
Lukas Salyer said that Josh is working on the product 
show fl yers and they will be mailed out later in the 
week. John Hockensmith is helping with the planning 
process. February 1st will be the ‘early bird’ deadline. 
Lukas emphasized that the success of the product show 
depended on attendance, as well as managing the 
food budget. Gary stated that there were inquiries from 
Tennessee Dodge Room and Merit Construction about 
product show date; each offered to help publicize the 
product show on their respective calendars.

5. Vice President report – position currently vacant
Lukas Salyer is actively recruiting a member to serve 
as Vice President. No updates at this time from the 
nominating committee which includes Gary, Jim 
Vineyard, and Darson Buckner with Lukas as chair of the 
committee. The schedule was discussed. Prospective 
candidates need to be contacted in February. The ballot 
should be posted in the March newsletter in advance of 
the April meeting.

6. Board members/committee group reports
6.1 Member Services (membership, fun, and house) – 
Jim Odle, Director: Darson was unable to attend due to 
Tyvek conference, but sent word that the new member 
program was in progress. Suzan was unable to attend 
due to the Tyvek conference, but sent word that planning 
was underway for a fun activity at the January meeting. 
Donna stated that the house committee plans were in 
progress.

6.2 Education (education, programs, and special 
programs) – Will Dunklin, Director: Jeremy Shipp 
reported that the committee was tracking some 
apparently unreported continuing education credits for 
the Pella Lunch & Learn on September 9, 2014; Gary 
said that Sharon Webb with Pella was checking the 
status. Also, he is awaiting AIA approval of the Westwood 
Lunch & Learn on December 3, 2014. Upcoming Lunch 
& Learn are as follows: Ameristar on January 21, 2015 
and Big Ass Fans on February 18, 2015. There were 
numerous suggestions given for future topics.
Jim Vineyard stated that January speaker will be Paul 
Whitt with Lewis Thomason. February speaker will be 
Casey Robb, former CSI National President, to speak on 
building envelope. March will be the product show. April 
speaker will be Pat Ezzell, TVA historian. May speaker 
will be Steve Downey with PMI. It was discussed that 
the chapter meetings should have continuing education 
credits available for attendees.

6.3 Recognition (technical, 
certifi cation, and awards) – 

CSI MEETING MINUTES

BOARD BRIEFS - JANUARY 6, 2015
By Nancy Roberts, CSI, CDT

Edited by THE SPECK Editor, Stacy Colbaugh, CSI, CDT 
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(Minutes... CONTINUED FROM PAGE 7)

Donna Covert, Director: No report for BIM (formerly 
Revit) support group. Will Dunklin will contact Sherry 
Ault and suggest that she participate in product show 
with demonstration. Daniel Smith sent a message about 
upcoming award due dates: January 15th – Robert V. 
Bishop Award. He also relayed that several other award 
and commendation deadlines were provided in last 
month’s report. Stacy Colbaugh will be submitted for the 
Spirit Award. It was suggested that the Lunch & Learn 
program be nominated for an award.

6.4 Communications (website, publication, and 
liaison) – Daniel Smith, Director: No report other than 
aforementioned information.

6.5 Fundraising (product show and golf tournament) 
– Kathy Proctor, Director: No report on Product Show 
besides the President Elect report. As reported last 
month, the golf tournament was a big success. There 
was discussion about hosting a skeet shoot as another 
possible fundraiser.

6.6 Chapter Administration (planning, historian, bylaws, 
and operating guide) – Suzan Jordan, Director: No report.
7. Calendar
No changes to calendar.
8. Old business
No old business.
9. New business
No new business.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m. Next board 
meeting will be February 3rd.

 
 
Fellow CSI Gulf States Region Members:
 
According to Institute you are each classifi ed as 
emerging professionals of CSI. Personally I am not a 
fan of the word emerging and rather view you as fellow 
construction professionals. 
 
That being said our elders of CSI have built a strong 
foundation which has allowed us an opportunity to excel 
in our industry but now it is time for us to look forward to 
the next 20 years. 
 
With broadband, 3D printing and BIM sweeping the 
nation how are we and CSI prepared to continue our 
mission of providing quality construction to our clients? 
 
I simply have one simple question for each of you: What 
do you need from CSI to assist the next 20 years of your 
professional construction career?
 
We were all gifted a wonderful organization and a 
wonderful industry. Let’s continue to build on the hard 
work of those that came before us. 
 
I look forward to hearing your responses and most 
importantly on behalf of the Institute and Region, 
THANK YOU for your membership in CSI!
 
William Sunquist, CSI

 If you have any changes to make to your mailing 
address, email, employment info, etc. be sure and 
update this information on your CSI Profile.  
This will make sure you continue to get the 
newsletter and any other important information from 
our chapter.

Here is how you do it:

1. Go to www.csinet.org

2. Log in with your Username, which is default to 
your first name@last name and the default password 
is your member ID.  

3. If you don’t know your member ID:

 a. Contact your CSI Knoxville Newsletter Editor:

Stacy Colbaugh (865) 584-5000

scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net

b. Contact your CSI Knoxville Membership Chair: 

Darson Buckner 865-556-3140 

darsonbuckner@hotmail.com

c. Call the CSI Institute Membership Department: 

 1-800-689-2900 

4. You can make changes, after you have logged 
in, by selecting MY CSI tab at the top of the page. 
Click on “Update Your Profi le” and select “Contact 
Information” 

5. Update your contact information.

6. When finished, click 
ACCEPT... and You are 
finished!!

CSI MEMBERSHIP

CHANGE OF CONTACT INFORMATION

CSI MEMBERSHIP





There is such a thing as a.....FREE LUNCH!
Hope you can make it! 

Please RSVP at http://ifmaeasttn.org/

This year’s speaker is Bob Kesling, 
Knoxville legend and UT Announcer. 
He knows the pulse of Knoxville 
and UT Sports. He will speak on 
“Managing a Hectic Schedule”



February 19th 5:30 pm

Pretty in Pink Party

Come meet the IIDA State Board and 
fellow industry members for 

a night of food, fun, and flashbacks.

Send us your favorite High School 
Photos for a chance to win prizes! 

Share great memories 
and some interesting outfits!

RSVP to IIDAKnoxvilleTN@gmail.com
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OFFICERS             
   
 President Gary Bergeron  gary@kelso-regen.com   865-748-6304 
 President-elect Lukas Salyer  lukas.salyer@generalshale.com  865-388-1833 
 Secretary Nancy Roberts  nrober10@utk.edu   865-599-1632 
 Treasurer Leslie Fawaz  leslie@communitydc.org  865-748-7705 
 Past President Samer Shatara  sshatara@denark.com   865-388-3611 
 
DIRECTORS             
              
 2014 - 2015 Jim Odle   j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net  865-803-4237 
  Donna Covert  covertarch@gmail.com   865-310-9276 
  Daniel Smith  daniel.smith@odomconstruction.com 865-389-6691 
 2014 - 2016 Will Dunklin  will@williamdunklin.com   865-525-6322 
  Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com   865-599-7783 
  Suzan Jordan  suzanwjordan@icloud.com  865-389-9476 
 
COMMITTEES              
  
  Members Services         
 Membership Darson Buckner  darsonbuckner@hotmail.com  865-556-3140  
 Fun/ House Donna Covert  donna.covert@gmail.com  865-310-9276 
  Suzan Jordan  suzanwjordan@icloud.com  865-389-9476 

 
  Education          
 Education Jeremy Shipp  shipp.arc@gmail.com   423.506.0058 
 Chapter Programs Jim Vineyard  jbvineyard@tva.gov   423-240-2481 
 Accessibility Gary Bergeron  gary@kelso-regen.com   865-748-6304 
 
 Student Chapter 
 Pres. Geoffrey Cavalier   gcavalie@vols.utk.edu   615-964-1260 
 Vice Pres. 
 Secretary 
 Treasurer 
 
   Recognition          
 Technical   Will Dunklin  will@williamdunklin.com   865-525-6632 
   Jim Odle  j.odle.oyarch@comcast.net  865-803-4237   
 Certification  Paul Pierson  paulpierson@comcast.net  865-560-0272 
 Awards  Daniel Smith  daniel.smith@odomconstruction.com 865-389-6691 
 
   Communication         
 Website  Suzan Jordan  suzanwjordan@icloud.com  865-389-9476 
 Publication  Stacy Flick Colbaugh scolbaugh@lewisgroup.net  865-584-5000 
 Faculty Advisor  James Rose  jrose18@utk.edu   865-719-0743 
 Academic Affairs   
   Fundraising          
 Product Show  Josh Brock  Joshua.brock@generalshale.com 865-531-6203 
 Golf Tournament   Wes Crow  wcrow@meritconstruction.com  865-966-4100 
   Josh Brock  Joshua.brock@generalshale.com 865-531-6203 
 
   Chapter Administration        
Planning & Historian Kathy Proctor  ksp53@me.com   865-599-7783 
 Bylaws & Nancy Roberts  nrober10@utk.edu   865-599-1632 
 Operating Guide  

 KNOXVILLE CHAPTER CSI LEADERS – 2014-2015 

 


